E.C.M.C. Meeting - Wed. Dec. 19, 1973

Meeting was called to order at 10 PM at the new apartment of Bill O., a quorum having been attained with the late arrival of Emil. Present were: Fred, Jim, Reinhold, Jacques, Curtis, Frank, Bill & Emil.

Treasurer's Report: Checking \$1325.93

Savings 169.32 Receivables 1.00

Payables 911.89 Net Balance \$584.36

Gross receipts from the party amounted to \$2400.00. We paid the Barn on the basis of 260 guests at \$5.50 each, actually there were 285 guests plus 15 ECMC members. The total bill of the Barn amounted to \$1430.00. Payments were: \$300 deposit, \$960 cash, \$170 still owed.

The Eagle charged \$233.19 for the food, together with \$63.30 owed for the anniversary party, their bill womes to \$296.52. The AMCC meeting at the spike cost \$26.75, plus \$10 for the bartender. The Bærn bartenders received tips of \$20 each - total \$60.

Profit on the party amounts to approx. \$600.00. December dues still owed are Jamo, Jack, Harry, Carlos, Jorge. Jim moved and Fred seconded that we tip Robbie of the Eagle \$50 for his services in preparing the food of the party. Passed unanimously.

Notes for future parties: Check out kitchen beforehand for serving utensils and cooking facilities. Also, cooking implements such as pots. Also, have some bread on hand for meat sandwiches. Also needed are salt, pepper and mustard. Prepare for at least 225 guests.

A letter of apology was received from the Thunderbolts. We in turn had sent them a letter expressing our feelings regarding the publicly distributed issue of the BOLT, and also our decision not to co-sponsor their night at the Eagle.

AMCC meeting: As mentioned, it was held at the Spike the day after the party, hosted by ECMC. Phil brought coffee cake, ECMC paid for the bahance. Bucks County was voted in. Cycle was nominated, sponsored by the MANNAMAN, seconded by Vanguards. The Spuds were not brought up.

A monion was made to expell the Titons from the AMCC, as they could not be reached anywhere. A motion was made to give the funds of the Deam Mitchell Fund to the General AMCC fund. ECMC & Wheels abstained, but the motion carried. The Dean Mitchell Fund is now disolved, and the proceeds (about \$180.00) went into the General AMCC fund, earmarked especially for expenses to be incurred with the upcoming 1976 Bicentenial.

In connection with the disappearance of the Titons, Reinhold motioned and Curtis seconded, that we stop payment on the \$10 check sent to the Titons on Sept. 5th for their raffle. Passed unanimously.

Reinhold motioned and Jim seconded that we postpone joining the NMA until after ECMC elections. It was reported that the NMA has made efforts to straighten out their problems.

Officers will be nominated at the next meeting - Jan 9th at Frank's. The meeting of January 23rd will be held at Jacques' new apt. at 245 West 74th St. A motion was made by Fred, seconded by Carlos, that we prepare a club Christmas card next year. Voted and passed. Many cards were received from various clubs, but no official ECMC cards were sent to any club.

Meeting adjourned at 11:25.